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Presidentõs Message 

Volume 51, Issue 7          July, 2009 

I want to talk about the way we handle voting on issues and 
vacancies for board and officer positions. 
 
Our by-laws allow for issues to be brought up and voted on 
in a meeting without advance notice to the general members 
and for board and officer vacancies to also be voted on 
without advance notice, except for the annual election of 
board members and officers in January. 
 
Many of you feel this should not be allowed and I agree.  
The issue is being studied by the By-laws Review Committee 
and I am sure we will suggest changes in regard to this.  In 
the meantime, as President, I am asking all members to 
cooperate with my intentions to announce all major issues 
and vacancies for board and officer vacancies in the Pine 
Needle before voting can take place, unless time constraints 
absolutely dictate otherwise. 
 
Thus, if a member brings up an important or controversial 
issue at a meeting and seeks a vote on it, I will not schedule 
the vote until at least the next regularly scheduled meeting so 
the matter can be publicized and perhaps even debated in the 
Pine Needle.  This will allow all of us time to think about the 
matter and to be able to come to the meeting to vote on it or 
to vote by proxy ballot. 
 
In regard to proxy ballots, our by-laws allow for them and 
they have been used in elections and votes on issues for 
many years.  If any of you want to vote on a matter or for a 
candidate, I will accept your proxy ballot and vote it, even if 
it differs from my own vote.  You can call, e-mail or write 
me in regard to this if you need to vote by this method. 
 
In regard to candidates for vacant seats, if someone wants to 
run, I would like to announce your candidacy as soon as 
possible so everyone knows you are running. Since someone 
may decide to run after the Pine Needle goes out but before 
the meeting when the election will be held, if you notify me 
of your candidacy, I will immediately send out an e-mail blast 
about your candidacy to all our members we have email 

addresses for and I will also notify any 
other candidates.    
 
Enjoy the summer everyone.  Donõt forget 
- our next general membership meeting 
wonõt be until September 24th.   
 
Greg Law 
President 

 

 
The Annual Lake Pine Pig Roast  
Saturday, July 25th @ 7:00 p.m. 

 
For more information, contact Tim Austin 

at tim.austin1@verizon.net or  
(856) 985-8517. 
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PINE NEEDLE ADVERTISING RATES  

2009 COLONY CLUB 

Dhyan Cassie (856) 983-2955 
Richard DePasquale  (609) 413-2172 
Michael Doughterty (856) 986-0602 
Gloria Dunn (856) 985-3143 
John Kennealy (856) 810-8047 
Stan Lippincott (856) 988-6616 
Keith Bodendorf (856) 797-0239 
Jim Moll webmaster@lakepine.com 

President Greg Law (856) 983-1234       
Vice President Wayne Hunter        (609) 440-9676  
Treasurer  Brian Malarkey  (856) 985-9669 
Secretary Evelyn Moore         (856) 983-7112  

OFFICERS 

TRUSTEES 

PINE NEEDLE STAFF  

Editor Brandi Lippincott (856) 988-6616 
 brandilippincott@gmail.com  
Features Writer  Gloria Dunn   
  grdunn@verizon.net 

A real bargain for businesses and professionals who wish 
to target their advertising to the 500 families of the Lake 

Pine Community!  All advertisements should be 
submitted as a high quality .pdf or .jpg file. 

Please make all checks payable to: 
LPCC & mail to the Editor (address below) 

Pine Needle Submission Guidelines 
The Pine Needle welcomes articles or other information which may be of interest to our members.  All 
submissions must be received  by the 28th of the month to allow sufficient time for publication and 
mailing.  Please submit all items to the Pine Needle via email to 
brandilippincott@gmail.com as a Microsoft Word document.  
Should email be unavailable to you, you can submit via mail to:    

Brandi Lippincott 
207 Falls Court 

Medford, NJ  08055 

Check out our website at: 
www.LakePine.com 

Please direct updates or suggestions 
for the website to: 

webmasters@lakepine.com 
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Hosting an event this 
Summer?  

 

 

Rent our Clubhouse! 
Hosting an event in your home can be stressful.  
Cleaning, re-arranging furniture, and lack of 
parking can turn any happy occasion into a chore.   
Eliminate some of the work and worry by renting 
our hall!  Our clubhouse can accommodate up to 
154 guests and offers plenty of off-street parking.  
Renovated in 2007, the kitchen boasts a  
professional-quality range, two microwave ovens, 
and two refrigerators.  Tables and chairs are also 
included in your rental.  Close to home, itõs the  
perfect place to host any functionñfrom bridal 
showers to confirmations, corporate luncheons to 
family reunions.  And best of all, LPCC members 
can rent at a reduced rate!   
 

Now available for Sunday Rentals! 
2009 Rental Rates: 

Friday & Sunday:          Members $325 
           Non-Members $425 
Saturday:              Members $375 
           Non-Members $475 
 

Weekday & weekly rentals are also available,  
please call for rates. 

 

For more information call (856) 983-9758 
Email: clubhouserentals@lakepine.com 

Chris Hunter 
Rental Manager 

Cell: (609) 440-5199 



The Pine Needle 3 July, 2009 

Serving on the Board of  Trustees these past few months  
has been a challenging and rewarding experience for me.   
Iõve learned much about our organization, its policies and  
its procedures.  Iõve also learned a little about its roots.  
While the LPCC primarily operates today as an organization  
to help ensure the preservation of  our lake, and, in turn,  
our property values, it didnõt start out quite that way.  The 
Colony Club was a social organization, a place for 
neighbors to get together and enjoy each othersõ company.  
Last month, Dhyan Cassie gave us a wonderful opportunity  
to do just that. 
 

Amalthea Cellars in Atco hosted a lovely wine tasting for the LPCC.  Louis Caracciolo gave us a 
presentation that was informative without being overwhelming.  They really made us feel 
welcome.  In addition to sampling a variety of  different wines, we were given a tour of  the 

grounds and cellar.  Afterward, we were able to sit 
under the trees and enjoy some great food and even 
better conversation. 
 

Dhyan and her husband, Reverend David Cassie, have 
lived in Lake Pine for twelve years.  Sheõs served on 
the Board of  Trustees for eight years, and has also 
organized Lake Pine Day for many years.  Lake Pine 
Day is a tradition that couldnõt continue without 
volunteers like Dhyan.  While all of  these things 
certainly make her worthy of a òSpotlight Onó, I 
want to thank her for a far more personal reason.  

Attending this wine tasting with my husband served to remind me why I volunteered in the first 
place.  I wanted to get to know my neighbors better, and to meet new people.  What better way 
to do so than over a glass of  wine? 
 

Benjamin Franklin wrote, "Wine makes daily living easier, less hurried, with fewer tensions and 
more tolerance.ó  Iõm not sure it can accomplish that everyday, but I think we enjoyed something 
like that at Amalthea.  For those of you that couldnõt attend-hereõs hoping you get a day less 
hurried, less tense, and with more tolerance.  Cheers! 

Spotlight On 
 By Gloria Dunn 
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Lake Pine Day Needs Volunteers 

Yes, it is time to start thinking about the fun we will have during Lake Pine Days.  We need 
volunteers to help with the activities listed below.  To volunteer, contact the person listed, or 
contact Christa Irick at christa@mmpropertymanagement.com or (856) 261-0717. 

Our Annual Lake Pine Days are set for Sunday, September 6  
& Monday, September 7 

Silent Auction 
Donations needed!  Volunteers also 
needed to help with wrapping and set 
up.  Please contact Gloria Dunn 
at (856) 985-3143 or 
grdunn@verizon.net. 
 

 
Parade 

 
Strollers, bicycles, floats, 
clowns needed for the 
parade.  Please contact 
Christa Irick at (856) 261-
0717.  

Bake Sale 
Chairperson and 

baked items for sale 
needed. 

 

Food  
Volunteers needed 
for set up, cooking, 
purchasing, set up 
and clean-up. 

Games 
Volunteers needed to help run games, set up 
and clean up.  Children must be over 12 years 
old to man the games for the little ones.  
Community Service Credits for badges will be 
given. Please contact Lisa Bakanas at (856) 396-
0949 or at lisabakanas@gmail.com. 

Book Sale 
Books needed!  Helpers 
to set up and clean up 
afterwards.  Please 
contact John Dagney at 
(856) 985-9866. 

This wonderful tradition canõt continue without your help!  Please volunteer! 

The Pine Needle invites readers to send Letters to the Editor commenting upon published 
articles, issues facing the LPCC, or related matters.  Please limit letters to 200 words or less. The 
Pine Needle reserves the right to edit letters for grammar, length and use of  expletives. All letters 
should include the authorõs name and address.  Letters may be sent as a Microsoft Word file or in 
an email to: brandilippincott@gmail.com or via mail to: 

                       Brandi Lippincott 
                        207 Falls Court 

                       Medford, NJ  08055   
 

                  We look forward to hearing from you!  

Letters to the Editor 

mailto:grdunn@verizon.net
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Water Events 

Pa r t  o f  La ke  P i n e  D ay s 
S u n da y  S e p te m b e r  6t h ,  2 00 9 

Awards to be given immediately after judging ends. 
 
Sand Castle Contest: Chaired by Judy Croll, Dottie Lemyre, & Sharon Schneider  
¶ Where: South Beach 
¶ When: Registration runs from 8:30 a.m. ð 9:00 a.m., building starts at 9 
¶ Teams: 2-4 members that fall in the age groups of  3-4, 5-7, 8-10, 11-12. 
¶ Equipment: Buckets, shovels, spray bottle and what can be 

found on the beach ONLY! 
 
Water Events: Chaired by Charlie Rodrigo 
¶ Where: Main Beach-  all ages 
¶ When: Registration 12:00 ð 1:00 p.m., with the events going until 

3:30 p.m. 
¶ Events: Peanut Scramble, Sprints, Kick Board Relay, Dolphin Race & Diving Contest 
 
Canoe Orienteering: Chaired by Bob Burg 
¶ Where: Main Beach 
¶ When: 3:30 p.m. 
¶ Teams: 2-4 people of  all ages 
¶ Objective: It is a treasure hunt in a canoe. Canoe around the lake locating the flags marked 

by a full color map of  the lake given to each team.  Call Bob Burg at 983-9449 to register.  
Awards to be given to the first three teams to finish.   

 

                      69th Annual Lake Pine Day          
                          Monday, September 7th 
 
The parade starts at 10:00 a.m. ð clowns, fire trucks, police cars, bands and 
your very own decorated bikes, strollers, Miss Lake Pine, Jr. Miss Lake Pine, 
and much more! 
                 
The parade starts at The Forge on Taunton and Tuckerton Roads, and 
heads down Taunton Blvd. to the LPCC Club House. 
    

The Carnival starts at 10:45 on the Club House grounds - games, contests, prizes, face painting, 
hot dogs, fresh baked pretzels, lemonade, perogies, bake sale, silent auction and more!  The 

Parade & Carnival 
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All Officers and Board Members were present. 
 
Treasurerõs Report  
Given by our new treasurer Brian Malarkey. 
Revenues collected for the year to date as of the 
end of May were $108,102 compared to $96,936 
for the same period last year.  Total expenses to 
date are $44,577. Checking account balance was 
$102,450. Our CD and our other reserve interest 
bearing account totaled $83,074. Total monies in 
all accounts totaled $185,524 as of the end of May. 
Treasurerõs report was approved by the 
membership. 
 
Membership Report 
Ben reported we have 340 paid members as of the 
end of May.  Members have until the end of the 
year to pay but there is a penalty for late payments. 
 
Environmental Report 
Greg Law and Richard DePasquale announced 
that we are waiting for final reports on the studies 
being done in regard to dredging, the muck, the 
arsenic and the study in regard to the need for a 
new spillway or hopefully less expensive dam 
protection.  These studies will be completed in 
about two months. 
  
In addition a presentation was made by Bob 
Young of Geese Chasers and Sharon Paulak of the 
National Coalition to prevent the destruction of 
Canadian Geese.   Resident Melissa Dunleavy 
brought these individuals to the meeting in an 
effort to convince the club not to eradicate the 
geese on the lake. Melissa reported she was unable 
to obtain the free goose chasing services and is 
asking us to consider hiring Geese Chasers. The 
cost to hire them would be in the range of $7500 
to over $10,000 depending on the program 
chosen.  
 

June General 
Membership 

Meeting Recap 

The question of putting up òDo Not Feed the 
Waterfowló signs was brought up.  The signs were 
purchased before and will be put up soon.  Once 
that is done, anyone feeding geese and/or ducks can 
be fined by the township. 
  
Board Seats Filled 
Elections for the open board seat and a second seat 
that opened at the meeting when board member 
Mike Diller resigned were held. Former board 
member Keith Bodendorf and a new board 
member, Mike Dougherty were elected to the seats.  
 
Mike Diller will remain an active general member. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m. 

If you havenõt submitted your 2009 
maintenance fees, they are now past 

due!  If you missed the June 1 due date, 
call M&M Property Management at 

(856) 753-1250 to pay your fee. 



Babysitting Address Phone # Birthday 
Megan Richards 202 Pine Blvd. 856-596-5979 5/30/92 
Jillian Richards 202 Pine Blvd. 856-596-5979 3/29/95 
Kristen Olson                  154 Taunton Blvd. 609-367-4984 6/26/91 
Annette Foti (certified)     17 East Lake Circle     856-797-8817                   11/93 
Kristen Womack              229 Taunton Blvd.      856-596-7659                    4/21/92 
Morgan Womack             229 Taunton Blvd.      856-596-7659                    10/28/93 
Pet Sitting 
Ian Bakanas 215 Falls Court 856-396-0949 6/6/95 
Chelsea Duerholz 4 Woodland Ave.  856-797-0747 6/19/95 
JJ Fritsch 212 Forest Ave 856-988-2668 11/21/94 
Any Work 
Kerry Farrell 134 Taunton Blvd.         856-797-8036                   2/27/93 
Michael Steimle             102 Pine Blvd.               609-678-7095                  11/5/93 
 

The Pine Needle is happy to provide the names of LPCC teens willing to rake, shovel, pet sit/walk, and 
baby-sit.  The names are provided solely as a service to Lake Pine residents. LPCC has not made any de-
termination as to their qualifications or experience. Anyone using this list must decide on their own as to 
the suitability of these individuals.  
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Hey this is Carly Mimlitsch and I'm 13 years old. 
I will babysit your children, dog walk or watch your 
pets when you need me. I am available all year and 
will provide references if needed. You can contact 
me at (856) 983-5502 or at carlymimlitsch@yahoo.com. Thanks :) 

Kids Korner 
Does your child baby-sit or care for pets?  Do they rake or mow 

lawns?  A Kids Korner ad is a great way for them to promote 
their business!  Now, in place of our directory, kids can place a 
small advertisement describing the services they offer and their 
qualifications.  Ads may be placed free of charge.  Please send 
submissions via email to kidskorner@lakepine.com.  All ads 
must be submitted by a parent.  Please be sure to include the 
childõs name, date of birth and contact information.  

Advertisements should be kept to sixty words or less.  Kids 
Korner is limited to members only, 18 years of age or younger. 

Hi, my name is Payton Conner.  Iõm 
12 and attend Haines.  My babysitter 
always said Iõm great with animals 
and my mom supervises.  I also have 
references.  I will walk your dogs or 
take care of your animals, after 
school or on weekends.   Please call 
me at (856) 988-6616.  I hope to 
meet you and your pets soon!            From, Payton 

My name is Keegan 
Conner.  I am 14 
years old.  I love 

animals!  I will take 
care of any of your 
pets while you are 

away.  I also will walk 
your dogs!  Please call 
me at (856) 988-6616. 

HELP IS ON THE WAY ! 

I love to play teacher, 
sports, games, 

keyboard, and computers. 
Will watch your kids this 
summer if you need to do 
errands or work. Sorry I 

don't do diapers, but mom 
will.  Nadia, 14 (supervised 

by mom, paraeducator). 
 

Home #: (856) 810-8425 


